Generational Change Foundation Directors Report

July 2012 – July 2013

I approached 3 people Darryl Greensil, Andrew Booth and Vicki Lennox to be directors of 

Generational Change Foundation. With these 3 people saying yes to the director team, Generational Change Foundation was formed. 

During this year, the accountant did all the necessary paperwork and the structure was put in place. 

At the end of the year both Vicki Lennox and Andrew Booth Voluntarily Resigned as Directors. I found Luke Simmons who was very keen to join our team. 

There were no donations made. And there was only $ from business activities. This money was used to pay for all operating expenses of Generational Change Foundation. 

We have met all of our financial obligations and all costs have been met. These costs have been made from my personal income. 

